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Amid these strange times, life goes on.  The sun rises in the east and 

sets in the west and Melbourne’s weather keeps one guessing what is 

coming next.  With all this spare time not being able to go anywhere 

is frustrating, but please be strong and remember we will come out 

the other side.  If you are having problems please get help and talk to 

the professionals.  Later in this newsletter there is information from 

the Council as to how they can help. 

Under Stage 4 restrictions we are still not able to meet as a group, 

nor are we allowed to physically distribute the newsletter so this 

edition will be distributed electronically and posted on the Tyabb & 

District Ratepayers Group’s website. 

*** 

General Around The Town  

Whilst the Lifestyle development on Stuart Road goes to VCAT, 

some may have seen the large display board between the Pre-

school/Bunguyan Reserve and the United service station.  The pro-

posed development, Spindrift, is for some 44 houses within the 20 

acres.  Spindrift’s website has a very detailed description of the plans 

for this development’; it is worth a read: liveatspindrift.com.au 

Whilst walking around I have noticed, and also been asked by a new 

resident about ‘hard rubbish’.  On reviewing the Council website, the 

collection of hard rubbish placed on the nature strip needs to be 

arranged and booked with the Shire.  Details are on their website. 

Associated with more people exercising/walking and taking the dog, 

please remember to pick up your dogs droppings and dispose of it 

appropriately.  Don’t just put it in a bag and then drop it beside the 

path as many do.  Also, please ensure that if you are in an ‘on lead’ 

zone that your dog is on a lead and controlled.  This will protect you 

and other walkers. 

With more people, including children, walking and riding around, 

those in cars need to be on alert and a reminder that bike riders 

must wear helmets.  You must all wear a mask too, unless you are 

running. 

*** 

Council Elections 

Council elections are confirmed for October 2020.  As in the past, 

voting is compulsory.  Remember, to vote you must be enrolled.  

Enrolment closes on Friday, 28th August.  Keep an eye out for an-

nouncements of those who will be standing in our Ward of Watson 

and be diligent in understanding what their platform is and how it 

may impact our 

community. 

Unfortunately, due to the lockdown we won’t be able to invite the 

candidates to our October meeting to outline their platforms, so you 

will need to check out the VEC website to see who is standing & 

what they are promising. 

Your Community, Your Voice 

Stay Home, Stay Safe 

AGM 

Due to the current Stage 4 restrictions our AGM which was due to 

be held in October has been postponed to a date to be advised, 

hopefully at a December 2020 meeting.  We have taken this deci-

sion to ensure current projects we are working on can continue. 

This means that the current executive and committee will remain in 

their positions. 

Remember that annual membership fees are still due by the end of 

September. 

*** 

Mayoral Commendations 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to two of our committee members, Captain Dick 

Cox and Louise Page, who were awarded a Mayoral Commenda-

tion at Tuesday night’s Council meeting.  These awards were hand-

ed out in a virtual ceremony due to the current COVID-19 rules, 

but will be recognised in the usual way later when things get back 

to normal. 

Both were recognised for their stirling work within the community; 

in particular Dick for his work with Somerville Community House 

and Louise for her work with Save Western Port. 

Also recognised was Dave Killen who has been a long time member 

of the Ratepayers Group and has a particular interest in Oliver’s 

Creek Reserve where he has spent many years volunteering. 

It is a pleasure to call all three of these outstanding community 

members friends and colleagues.   

*** 

Watson Ward Meeting 

A Zoom meeting will be held on Wednesday, 2nd September - 

6:00pm 

To join use the link:  https://mornpen.zoom.us/j/97476980201 

Stefan Berson 

President 

President’s Preamble 

TYABB DISTRICT RATEPAYERS GROUP 

NEXT MEETING 
All meetings are on hold  

until the current restrictions are lifted 

https://www.tyabbanddistrictratepayers.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please note that Scout and Cub programmes will be 

continuing on line for the remainder of this term & we 

will be back in the hall as soon as possible 

Temporarily suspended due to COVID-19 

 

COVID-19 

Whether you like it or not, as we all should know by now, we 

are in Stage 4 restrictions.  All activities must take place within 

5km of your home, unless you have a dispensation. That means 

the following: 

 Curfew between the hours of 8:00pm & 5:00am.  That means 

staying at home unless going to work, for medical care or caregiv-

ing.  Permits are required. 

Plus the modified Stage 3 restrictions of: 

 Shopping for food or other essential items.  One person once per 
day 

 Exercise outside & only with one other person.  One hour per 
day. 

 Seeking medical care 

 Permitted work under the permitted work scheme. 

Additionally, there is a requirement to wear a mask whilst out-

side.  For those who think they are being hard done by, accept 

the fact & wear a mask; if not for yourself, then for the rest of 

the population. 

We are fortunate here that we don’t have the statistics of oth-

er locations, but that is always changeable.  A side benefit of 

the restrictions is how quiet the roads and skies have been.  

More importantly, if you feel unwell or believe you have some 

of the symptoms, get tested. 

Later in the newsletter is information from the Council regard-

ing Stage 4 restrictions on the Mornington Peninsula. 
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